
Class 3 Newsletter – Spring Term – 13th January 2023 

Our Christian value this week is- 

Forgiveness 

 

This Week 
We have started our new English unit which is going to centre 
around the text, The 101 Dalmations. We have learned a poem 
off by heart and have excelled at performing it as part of our 
work on improving Spoken Language. In Maths, we have been 
dealing with multiplication and division – the Year 4 children 
have been focusing on multiplying by 100 and dividing by 100 
and seeing how this changes the number, using place value 
charts to recognise the pattern. The Year 3 children have been 
learning a written method for multiplying a 2 digit number by a 
single digit. We have also looked at the relative sizes and 
shapes of the Sun, Moon and Earth, researched the 
geographical origin of the Roman Empire and explored our 
Bibles to find evidence that Jesus is the Son of God. 

Contact 
A reminder that Class 3 has an Open Door every Tuesday at 

3.20pm until 3:40pm – please come along and ask any 
questions you may have. 

If there is an issue with your child, please contact me in the first 
instance; either catch me on the Lea Road gate in a morning or 

e-mail me at r.bolton@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk 

 

Celebration   

Christian Value –   Sharlyne for always being kind and gracious to others 

Class Superstar – Archie for showing a more mature attitude to his work in class this term 

Writer of the Week-  Jessica for a marked improvement in her written work 

Well done to Jayden and Rosalie for winning the certificates last week – you have made me really proud of your 
excellent attitude at the beginning of the new term.  

Dates and Information for the upcoming half term 

 Friday 3rd February – NSPCC Maths Day – Details to follow 

 Thursday 9th February – Class 3 Showcase 1:45pm – 3.00pm – parents most welcome to join your child to work 
together on a Roman mosaic in our classroom. 

 Friday 10th February – School closes for half term at 3:15pm 

 Tuesday 21st February – School Re-opens @ 8:45am 

 Wednesday 15th March Parents’ Evening between 3:30pm and 5:30pm  

 Thursday 16th March Parents’ Evening between 3:30pm and 5:30pm and between 6:00pm and 7:00pm 

 Tuesday 4th April – Easter Celebration @10:00am – all welcome 

 Wednesday 5th April - Decorate an Egg Competition 

 Wednesday 5th April - Close for Easter @2:00pm 

Please can we politely ask that parents be 
vigilant and patient around school during the 
ongoing roadworks. Extra time needs to be given 
to allow a longer journey to school and ensure 
that children are in the building before 9am. 
 
We understand that parking is challenging; however we 
ask that parents DO NOT park on the corner of Sidgreaves 
Lane, blocking the entrance for other parents turning in. 
There has been an accident this week, so please be extra 
considerate of other road users and pedestrians, Thank 
you  

It was lovely to hear all about the exciting 
events of Christmas, and the children wrote 

all about their holiday in English. It seems 
that some children received SMART style 

watches, and they have been wearing them 
in school. Any watch or device where children can access 

other platforms such as texts or the internet are NOT 
allowed in school and this is a message we reinforce during 
our Online Safety lessons.  We also find that watches like 
these often distract the children during learning time, so 

politely ask that they are kept at home please. 
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